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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a meeting of the Footpaths and Environment Committee held in the Council Chambers at Bere Alston on Tuesday 14th March 2017.       
Present     



      Cllr. D.M.A. Chapman            
  Chairman
                                      Cllr. R. Leithall


  Chairman of Council
      Cllr. S. Hanson

  
  
      Cllr. R. Maycock


  
In Attendance Cllr. B. Lamb, Cllr. D. Pengelly.     
Cllr. Chapman asked all present to take a minute to remember Cllr. Benson as he was Vice Chairman of this committee.          
                

                                 
1070. Apologies
     Apologies were received from Cllr. Munn due to illness and Cllr. Page-Bailey.
1071. Items of interest at the discretion of the Chairman. No action can be taken on these 
          items.
    Cllr. Lamb brought forward some original posters from the previous dog fouling campaign. He 
    suggested we redo the posters and put them up around the parish.
1072. Minutes of the meeting held on the 14th February and taken as read, to deal with 

matters arising.
Matters Arising
Minute 1016 (855) Cllr. Chapman stated that Peter Guy has felled some trees on FP6 and laid 
them along the edge of the bank to stop anyone going too close to the edge of the path.
Minute 1013(1) The Clerk has contacted Peter Guy for a new post for the kissing gate on FP20 by 


    the bowling club.
1073. Financial Statements.
  The Clerk had emailed the financial statements to the committee members. 
  Cllr. Hanson proposed acceptance of the statement, seconded by Cllr. Leithall.
1074. Review of any necessary work allocated to Jim Jeffries.
  Cllr. Hanson reported a drain flooding down at the entrance to the station forecourt.
  Cllr. Lamb wished to commend Mr. Jeffries for the work he did on the gullies and drain at Station
  Road Bere Ferrers as it was very well done.
  Discussions then took place regards our own Road Group team and work they could undertake.
1075. Any information on the Footpath Guide.
   The Clerk is in contact with those who have advertised in the guide to confirm if they wish to  
   continue with their advert and if so do they wish to update it.
The Clerk has the following email from Clive Charlton who did the village write ups.
“Ruth forwarded your email about the planned re-print of the Footpath Guide. I’d be very happy to contribute to it as suggested. I can overhaul/update the text on Bere Ferrers and Bere Alston. Should there be the scope, I could add something on Weir Quay/Hole’s Hole as well. But I understand if space is limited.
Would the map need to be tweaked at all to take account of any minor changes to footpaths? The original was drawn by my cartography colleague in the University. They may still have the original on file and be able to make any minor amendments. Please let me know your deadline, and also if you would like any modest additions and/or changes to the map”.
There is space free for advertising but it was felt that we should approach Sleeps Garage, Premier Shop, The Old Plough Inn, The Chip Shop and the Bere Alston Hairdressers and see if they wish to advertise. We could add another page.
This will be the 3rd edition of the guide. Discussions took place about the map in the centre page which was drawn by a cartography colleague in the university but as we are now O.S Map registered we could possibly get a new one put in.
1076. Snow Wardens issues.
  Cllr. Maycock stated there are 3 new snow wardens. There is a question as to whether they are registered with John Doswell at Devon County Highways: Clerk to check.
1077. Report on Road Warden Scheme and discussions on the Devon County Highways 
          Agreement between Bere Ferrers Parish Council & Devon County.
  The Clerk read the following email from the Highway Services Team
It’s now over two years since the inception of the Community Road Warden Scheme and in that time we have been continually reviewing how we might best support local communities that would like to take on some of the highway maintenance tasks that we are no longer able to do.  One of the perceived obstacles was that the Road Warden Agreement itself was overly complicated and “bureaucratic” so we have simplified it and, I hope you agree, made it considerably clearer.
As before, as a pre-requisite, the local council must have at least one volunteer trained in ‘Chapter 8’ (and we continue to provide free training for this).
The main benefit to the local council of signing the Road Warden Agreement is that Devon County Council will provide public liability cover for works done by volunteers to the local council, provided that those works are done in accordance with the method statements that we provide.
An Agreement also provides preferential access to the recently launched Highways Maintenance Community Enhancement Fund.
Please note that an Agreement must be in place if the local council wishes to fill potholes.
  Cllr. Lamb stated that we signed an agreement with Victor Gough.
  Cllr. Leithall has read the new agreement and is concerned about the indemnity clause which 
  states
In theory this could bankrupt the Council.
Cllr. Leithall and Cllr. Lamb to speak with Devon County Highways at Southern Links on Thursday.
Cllr. Maycock is striving for a grant from the Community Highways Fund with a purchase order for additional tools.
It is understood the bitumen has arrived at the Tavistock depot; Cllr. Lamb will be collecting some for us. We will be going back to those people who showed an interest in joining the Highway Group to see if they still wish to do so.
1078. Correspondence.
1) MAT Electrics Ltd – Cllr. Lamb and Mr. Hayler inspected the final work at the playing field at 



The Down and agreed it was satisfactory.
Cllr. Leithall proposed payment of the outstanding work, seconded by Cllr. Maycock.
Letter of thanks to them.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and closed the meeting at 8.05pm.
Dated this 28th day of March 2017.     
Signed by the Chairman…………………………………….

